FAIRFIELD POLICE DEPARTMENT
School Safety Unit
501 Kings Hwy, East
Fairfield, CT 06825
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On 10/28/13, an informational bulletin was released to the Roger Sherman Elementary School community regarding an investigation into a potential threat. The threat was made off school grounds and outside of school hours the night before.  The individual under investigation was immediately placed into custody under the authority of Connecticut General Statute 17a-503, and was subsequently transferred to a secure facility outside of Fairfield.  Fairfield Police have also secured an arrest warrant to be served upon the individual’s release from the facility.   
The Fairfield Police School Safety Unit has remained in regular contact with the facility for updates on the individual’s status.  The facility was made aware that the individual was to be turned directly over to the Fairfield Police Department upon his release.
On this date, 11/26/13, at 11:00am, the individual was taken into custody by the Fairfield Police Department for charges related to the original incident. Specific information regarding the individual arrested will be released to the public, and to the superintendent of schools for dissemination to the school community.
The Fairfield Police School Safety Unit will continue to work closely with the Board of Education to keep the parent community informed on any new developments regarding this case. 

Sergeant Edward Weihe
Fairfield Police School Safety Unit
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